
20 JULY 2014

TODAY

8.00am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm 
7.00pm

Contemplative - Communion  Rev Evan Laidlaw 
Interactive    Rev Neil Peters 
Traditional - Communion  Rev Neil Peters 
Family Worship    Belinda Clear  
Creative Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw

SUNDAY JULY 27

Today’s 9.15am and 11am services are being recorded

800am 
9.15am 

11.00am 
4.30pm 
7.00pm

Contemplative - Communion  Rev Neil Peters 
Interactive    Alanee Hearnshaw 
Traditional    Alanee Hearnshaw 
Family Worship    Belinda Clear 
Creative Worship   Alanee Hearnshaw  
 

SUNDAY JULY 20

Glen Waverley Uniting Church 

Cnr Bogong Avenue & Kingsway, 
Glen Waverley, VIC, 3150 !

Office: Mon, Wed - Fri: 9am - 5pm 
Tues: 10.30am - 2.30pm 

(Except Public Holidays) 
Heather Hon - Office Manager  

9560 3580 
office@gwuc.org.au 

Ministry Team 

Rev Neil Peters - Minister of the Word 
9561 3031 - npeters@iinet.net.au  

Alison Clarkson - Seniors 
9560 3167 - madingwall@optusnet.com.au 

Alanee Hearnshaw - Youth & Young Adults 
0402 030 342 - alanee.h@gmail.com 

Belinda Clear - Children & Families 
0400 559 423 - baclear@bigpond.com

Pentecost 6

Genesis 29:15-28; Psalm 105:1-11, 45b or Psalm 128; Romans 8:26-39; 
Matthew 13:31-33, 44-52 

Genesis 28:10-19a; Psalm 139:1-12, 23-24; Romans 8:12-25; Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43

Welcome to Glen Waverley Uniting Church which is a faithful, 
Christ-centred community that meets God and shares that unconditional 
love: meet_god@anytime.with.us

If you’re new to our congregation, please say hello at the welcome table in 
the foyer after the service.

Glen Waverley
Uniting Church

U N I T I N G  C H U R C H  I N  A U S T R A L I A

W E E K LY  B U L L E T I N

Pentecost 7

Tennis Club AGM - Saturday 26 July 
The Annual General Meeting of the Uniting Church Glen Waverley 
Tennis Club will be held in the Clubhouse at Highvale School on 
Saturday 26 July at 5pm.

A Note from the Office 
In this particularly cold weather we have been making good use of 
the heaters in our building.  Would you please take care to make sure 
the heater is turned off when you leave, especially from night 
meetings.  Many thanks.  

Cross Cultural Mission and Ministry Retreat - Monday 18 and 
Tuesday 19 August 
The Cross Cultural Mission and Ministry Committee and Unit’s 2014 
Retreat will be held at the Holy Cross Centre, 207 Serpells Road, 
Templestowe on Monday 18 and Tuesday 19 August. 
The Retreat will look at “Decolonizing the Bible and Christian 
Theology” and will feature guest speaker RS Sugirtharajah, well 
known biblical scholar from the UK, where he is Emeritus Professor of 
Biblical Hermeneutics.  The cost is $165 per person for early bird 
registrations, or $185 per person if you register after 1 August.   
Please feel free to contact Jan Clear on 9803 6820 for more 
information, or see Heather in the Office for a brochure.

Senior Service Hymn Festival: Sunday 24 August at 2.30pm 
Come and sing your favourite hymns at the next Senior Service which 
will be a Hymn Festival. All are welcome. 
If you would like your favourite hymn included in the service, please 
add it it the sheet outside the office window before 17 August.
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What’s on this week? 
(Legend: R1-Room 1, R2-Room 2, R3-Room 3, R4-Room 4, K-Kitchen, F-Fellowship Area, 
C-Church, H-Hall, P-Playground, V-Vestry, O-Outside Venue, G-Grass Area) 
  
Monday 21 July     
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.30 am Leisure Time  F / R1 Enq: Margaret Fraser 9803 7653 
7.30 pm Meditation  O Enq: Graeme or Bobbie 9803 0379 
7.30 pm Mandarin Bible Study R2 Enq: Jit Tan 0400 607 053 
7.45 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Helen Boucher 0418 551 869 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 !
Tuesday 22 July 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
11.00 am UCAF Executive  V Enq: Margaret Duncan 9803 1507 
8.00 pm Church Council  R1 Enq: Judy Lowe 9558 8514 !
Wednesday 23 July    
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 12noon The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
1.15 pm Community Hub Mtg R2 Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
8.00 pm Young Adult Group O Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342 
8.00 pm Free Spirit  C Enq: Deb Leigh 0411 778 417 !
Thursday 24 July 
10.00 am Ladies Fitness Group H Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10am - 2pm The Hub  F Enq: Judith Greenwood 9803 8373 
11.15 am English Conversation R4 Enq: Jan Clear 9803 6820 
7.30 pm Uniting Voices  R1 Enq: Barbara Hurst 9803 9346 
             Elwyn Pederson 9803 1378 
8.00 pm Badminton  H Enq: Onn Chin 9884 4061 !
Friday 25 July 
9.30 am Lectionary Group R4 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
10.00 am Playgroup  R2 / R3 Enq: Office 9560 3580 
12.00 noon Cooee Scrabble Group F Enq: Sandy Whitfield 0417 597 144 
5.30 pm Uthies   H Enq: Belinda Clear 0400 559 423 
7.00 pm Youth Group  O Enq: Alanee Hearnshaw 0402 030 342 !
Saturday 26 July 
1.00  pm Social Tennis  O Enq: Graeme Pratt 9560 7991

Today’s Flowers in the church 
Arranged by: Barbara Thompson.

Asylum Seeker Honey Money 
You will note that the price of honey has increased slightly.  Apologies 
but this is beyond our control.  Please continue to enjoy your honey! 
Return of any honey jars would be appreciated.

Today - Sunday 20 July 
Today at the 9.15am and 11am services we have the pleasure of 
hearing  from David and Lena Reichardt who are serving with Uniting 
World in North India.  Lena  is a  volunteer as a Medical Officer at Lady 
Willingdon Hospital with a particular focus on paediatric and obstetric 
care. Lena will also assist with community health outreach clinics run by 
the hospital. David  is serving alongside local church workers in 
establishing a much-needed lay education program. This program will 
provide training for local people in various aspects of theology, ecology, 
and environmental crisis. 
Outreach will host a light lunch, to encourage people to talk with David 
and Lena and learn more of what they are doing. All welcome, gold coin 
donation.

Many Thanks … 
… to our dear Church family for your beautiful card of congratulations 
on the occasion of our marriage.  Thank you, too, for your delightful 
message - and so beautifully expressed. 
Bobbie and Graeme 

Bible Study Series 
A new Bible Study Series entitled “Living the Christian Life” is 
commencing in August.  It is being held at different times throughout 
the week.  Please add your name to the sign up sheets on the table in 
the foyer if you are interested in attending.

Congratulations 
We rejoice with Eileen Scott who celebrated her 80th birthday earlier 
this week. Congratulations Eileen.


